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2011 Recycle Calendar 

 For your convenience, the 2011 
Recycle calendar and the Pinery 
trash program information sheet 
have been inserted into this news-
letter. Recycle days may also be 
found on the calendars on the last 
pages of each newsletter. 
 Extra recycle stickers are avail-
able at the PHA office in the 
lower level of the fire station, 
8170 Hillcrest Way. 
 Please feel free to contact the 
PHA office with questions: 
303-841-8572.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2011 PHA  
Membership Dues 

F or those residents who are 
not in the Pinery trash pro-

gram or lessees at the Pinery 
RV lot, 2011 membership dues 
are now payable ($30). Bills 
are being sent. 

Make Your Vote Count! 
 

E xercise your right to 
vote at the PHA  

Annual Meeting, 
Wednesday, January 12, 
2011 at 7:30 p.m. 
 The vital positions on 
the Executive Board and Community 
Services Committee (CSC) help main-
tain our sense of community, provide 
input for the direction of development 
around the Pinery, manage finances 
and coordinate key Pinery activities. 
 One (1) Executive Board position 
and four (4) CSC positions are up for 
re-election. Find out more about the 
candidates on pages 4 & 5 of this 
newsletter. 
 Please note: you must be a 2011 
PHA member in good standing (dues 
current) to vote in the January election.  
(See directed proxy on pages 11 & 12) 
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Recycle Your Old  
Cell Phone 

 
Parker Task Force 

20118 E. Mainstreet, Parker 

Tuesdays, Wednesdays,  
Fridays and Saturdays  

9 a.m.—1 p.m. 

Call: 303-841-3460  
or  

visit the PTF website at 

www.parkertaskforce.org 

for more information 

 
2011 PHA  
Proposed  

Budget 
 

 

A t the writing of this news-
letter, final details of the  

2011 proposed budget are being 
prepared by the PHA Executive 
Board. You may view the pro-
posed 2011 budget on the PHA 
website, www.pinery.org, or at 
the Annual meeting, January 
12, 2011 at 7:30 p.m. in the 
meeting room of the Pinery fire 
station. Copies will also be 
available in the PHA office at 
8170 N. Hillcrest Way. 
 Both trash and storage lot fees 
will remain the same for 2011. 
Additional details will be re-
viewed at the January meeting.   

Pinery RV Storage Lot 

 The Pinery Homeowners’ Associa-
tion provides a great service with the 
RV Storage Lots on the west side of 
Parker Road. The majority of lessees 
in the lots comply with the lease re-
quirements and the PHA would like to thank you all for your coopera-
tion. However, there are lessees whose vehicles go beyond the allotted 
length of the space, who store unlicensed or un-operable vehicles or 
who store items that are not vehicles. If you are a lessee that fits into 
this category, please take care of your RV space so that you comply 
with the lease agreement. If you have questions about the lease re-
quirements, please call 303-841-8572. 
 Also, it has been reported that the gates at the RV lots are being 
left open. Further, we have noted combinations left on the locks and 
not scrambled. Please remember to close the gates when you leave so 
that all the lots are secure. 
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The Blessing of the Pinery 

 My wife and I became homeowners, and therefore members of The Pinery, on May 1 of 
this year. Now, for those of you who have been part of The Pinery for many years you might 
read these comments and say that it is just because the newness of living here hasn’t worn off 
yet. 
 We first discovered that The Pinery was where we wanted to live more than a year before 
we became residents. The first time we drove through the different areas we agreed this is 
where we want to live for the rest of our lives. 
 But we had no idea what it would mean living here and now that we are celebrating our 
first Christmas we are beginning to understand why we are surrounded by people who have 
lived here for 20 years or more. 
 The Blessing of The Pinery is more than the beauty of the pines and daily watching the 
deer walk through our yard. We never imagined we would have 3 large bucks camping out 
on our lawn for an afternoon like it was their home too. The first neighbors we met before we 
even moved in told us about the wind and the sound the pine trees make and now we under-
stand. They forgot to mention the raking up of and cleaning gutters of pine needles, but we 
have learned it is part of being able to enjoy the beauty of the pine trees. 
 More than anything we have been so overjoyed with being part of this community and 
meeting so many wonderful people. Part of the Blessing of The Pinery is the diversity and 
warmth of our neighbors and we were amazed at the number of people who stopped to give 
us encouragement. So many noticed our efforts and told us how nice the house was looking 
after being neglected for so long. They thanked us for improving the appearance of our house 
and our neighborhood, which is our way of being thankful for living here. 
 But our neighbors have been the biggest blessing of all. We never had anyone bring us 
welcome gifts before moving here and getting to know the history and the diversity of our 
neighbors has been more than we could have imagined. 
 Almost every day we ask ourselves how we can be so fortunate when so many others 
have fallen on hard times. We never want to take living here for granted because it is such an 
incredible Blessing to us. We would like to wish all our neighbors and members of this com-
munity known as The Pinery a joyous holiday and best wishes for 
the coming year. 
 We can’t wait for our first big snow and when it comes you can 
blame us if you like, we just want to experience another first in our 
new forever home. 
 
Sincerely, 
Neil and Jocelyn Gifford 
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Debbie Botts 

 Debbie grew up in Northern 
California and has lived in many 
areas of the country during her 
adult life. She was very fortunate 
to move to The Pinery in 1997 
when her husband took a job in 
the Tech Center. They chose The 
Pinery for the outstanding com-
munity and schools. It's close to 
the downtown Parker area and 
still maintains a rural atmosphere 
with wonderful opportunities to 
enjoy wildlife - which is an op-
portunity to teach children respect 
for the environment. Debbie feels 
The Pinery promotes a pride of 
ownership and individuality in 
the neighborhood while maintain-
ing a high standard of up-scale 
living. She enjoys the community 
events and feels such activities 
bring people together in the care 
and concern of our homes and 
families. It is her desire to partici-
pate and give back to this com-
munity in as many ways as possi-
ble. 
 
Cathy Groves (incumbent)  

 Cathy Groves has been a resi-
dent in the Pinery since summer 
of 1998. She has served on vari-
ous committee boards within the 
community - Rotary Club of 
Parker, Mountain Pine Women's 

 
2011 Pinery 

Community Services 
Committee (CSC) Candidates 

Club, Parker Newcomers, Rocky 
Mountain Elk Foundation, and is 
also an active member of DAR, 
Beta Sigma Phi, and PEO.  She 
has served for one year on the 
CSC and is seeking another 
term. Cathy is a Certified Event 
Planner and specializes in trade 
shows and fundraisers. 
 
Tom Kimball  

 Tom has lived in the Pinery 
with his wife Barb for the past 
25 years. Tom and Barb have 
raised three kids here and are 
now empty-nesters. He would 
like to rejoin the CSC after a -
year rest during which he 
worked on the Pinery Trail pro-
ject with Douglas County. Now 
that trail planning is complete 
and construction is underway, 
Tom would like to continue on 
related activities to improve the 
desirability of the Pinery as a 
place to live. 
 The new projects Tom would 
like to explore would be low-
cost, low-maintenance, high 
value to the PHA: 
● Implement an existing con-

ceptual plan to clean up and 
landscape the corner of Sun-
ridge Hollow and Ponderosa 
way, aesthetically placing the 
rocks that now line the road 
and planting low-
maintenance plants. 

● Organize an Arbor Day (last 
Friday in April) event focus-
ing on specific projects in the 
Pinery involving planting of 
Ponderosa pines, native 
shrubs and flowering plants. 
The bird sanctuary, spots 
along the new trail, and the 

 
2011 Pinery 

Executive Board 
Candidate 

Peter Lund 

 Peter Lund and his wife Ni-
cola moved to the Pinery in 
February 2010 with the inten-
tion of joining and participating 
in the wonderful community 
that they saw. They both enjoy 
the unique homes and the herd 
of deer that roam through their 
back yard!   
 Over the past twenty years, 
Peter’s career in the Informa-
tion Technology industry has 
exposed him to practically 
every facet of business, from 
project and program manage-
ment, to education, manufactur-
ing, systems design & architec-
ture, on-going operations, logis-
tics, and facilities maintenance. 
While leading an IT team in the 
oil fields of Kazakhstan it be-
came clear to him how impor-
tant it was to form solid rela-
tionships, based on clear com-
munication, with local industry 
and community leaders. During 
his years of service to the US 
Antarctic Program, he learned 
the importance of engaging 
with team members and stake-
holders, regardless of their posi-
tion in the organization, to im-
prove project success. 
 Peter offers a track record of 
successful functional and pro-
ject management, an under-
standing of the importance of 
facilities maintenance, and a 
willingness to engage with this 
wonderful community. Peter 
currently works for Raytheon 

Polar Services Company in sup-
port of the US Antarctic Program. 
He enjoys experiencing other cul-
tures, hiking in the mountains, 
and occasionally flying over the 
Pinery. 
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Sunridge Hollow/Ponderosa 
Way project are possibili-
ties. 

● Work with the PHA Board 
and Douglas County on 
low-maintenance ways to 
beautify the medians, start-
ing with the unimproved 
median nearest to the Parker 
Road entrance to the Pinery. 

● Consider applying with 
Douglas County for a sec-
ond GOCO grant for Phase 
2 of the Pinery Trail. This 
might include a pedestrian 
trail in the Douglas County 
Right-of-Way along Pon-
derosa Way and a more off-
road section along Betts 
Ranch Road to connect 
North Park in the Pinery 
with the Colorado Golf 
Club Trail along Betts 
Ranch Road.  

Cyndi Mumm (Incumbent) 

 Cyndi Mumm has lived in 
the Pinery for 12 years, along 
with her husband Howard, a 
resident of 24 years; they have 
both lived in Colorado 37 years.  
Their passionate hobby has 
been the remodeling projects 
for their 1984 home and land-
scape over the years and they 
thoroughly enjoy the peace and 
tranquility the Pinery provides.   
 Cyndi volunteered for the 
Community Services Commit-
tee three years ago and organ-
ized the first Pinery Art Show 
to be co-located with the annual 
Pinery Picnic and Fishing 
Derby. She has plans to make 
the 2011 Art Show even bigger 
which will showcase many ad-
ditional Pinery and Parker art-

ists. Cyndi has also volunteered 
to spearhead and oversee the Bird 
Sanctuary Master Plan. The Mas-
ter Plan is to be a 10 year plan 
that will encompass the whole 
acreage dedicated to all facets of 
nature and history of the area. 
The intention is to have a sanctu-
ary that will not only attract birds 
and butterflies, but animals, visi-
tors and Pinery residents as well.  
 Also as a CSC member, she 
has assisted with the contracts for 
Christmas lights and projected 
2009/2010/2011 budget expense 
projects that includes landscap-
ing, maintenance, repair, safety, 
and beautification of Pinery 
parks, environment, community 
signs, entrance and equipment.   
 Cyndi has 35 years experi-
ence in corporate telecommunica-
tions industry; has co-owned a 
software business and founded an 
events management firm. Cyndi 
would like to continue her contri-
bution to maintaining and en-
hancing the overall Pinery envi-
ronment and unique living experi-
ence.  
Doug & Kathryn Ravnholdt 
(incumbent) 

 Doug and Kathryn Ravnholdt 
moved to the Pinery in August of 
1991 and have enjoyed the bene-
fits of living here very much. 
Leaving 3 grown children and 
families in Omaha was certainly 
hard but they all love to visit us in 
Colorado.  Doug is still working a 
few hours a week in his home 
based business, Association Re-
sources, Inc.  and Kathryn is a 
United Airlines retiree. Retire-
ment gives us time to travel, 
which is high on our list of 

“things to do”. 
 We have served on the Com-
munity Service Committee for the 
past two years, with Doug having 
an interest in the Fishing Derby 
(which he has chaired for the past 
several years), and the bird sanc-
tuary.  He has counted 33 species 
of birds in our back yard over the 
years. Kathryn has enjoyed work-
ing on the Pinery Art Show and 
hopes to continue next year.  
Most mornings you can find us 
walking at the Parker Field 
House. Parker is a great place to 
live!  
Linda Robinson 

 Linda and her husband, 
Ralph, have called the Pinery 
home for 12 wonderful years!  
They enjoy watching the wildlife, 
playing golf and taking walks 
around Bingham Lake. Linda 
finds the views of Pikes Peak and 
the Front Range truly inspira-
tional. 
 Linda is a native Coloradoan 
who has resided in the Denver 
metro area for 30 years. She is a 
financial services professional 
who has worked for several for-
tune 100 firms in sales and rela-
tionship and project management 
positions. For most of her career, 
she has traveled extensively but 
Linda is turning in her frequent 
flyer cards and making some 
changes that will keep her 
grounded. 
 Linda has experience ranging 
from running events and projects 
to clean-up duty and wants to 
help keep the Pinery a wonderful 
and special place to live by work-
ing with the volunteers on the 
Community Services Committee 
in any capacity. 
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“The Pinery Homeowner” is 
a publication of The Pinery 
Homeowners’ Association, 
Inc. (PHA), a private, not-
for-profit organization. The 
PHA reserves absolute edito-
rial discretion over the con-
tent of the Homeowner and 
may reject a submission for 
any reason. Advertisement in 
The Pinery Homeowner 
should not be construed as an 
endorsement of products or 
services by The Pinery 
Homeowners’ Association. 
The Pinery Homeowner is 
the medium through which 
the PHA communicates with 
its members. It is not a forum 
for the views of individual 
members of the PHA or other 
individuals or groups.  

     
Classic Pinery Filings  
Covenants Available  

Online 
 
 
 Covenants for Pinery  
Filings 1-8A can be found 
on our website, 
www.pinery.org.  From the 
menu on the left of the 
screen, select Covenants.   
 
 
 If you don’t know your 
filing, there are instructions 
to help you determine 
which filing you are in. 

W aste Management contin-
ues to provide good trash 

service to the participating cus-
tomers. Please take advantage of 
the one free large item per month 
and don’t forget – 8 bags of 
household trash per week are al-
lowed as well as 10 bags or bun-
dles of yard waste. Go to 
www.pinery.org for more trash 
program details. This information 
is also included on the insert 
placed in this  
newsletter.     

Be green - 
       recycle! 

 
Pinery Trash Program 

Customer Service 
303-797-1600 

     
Pinery Homeowners’ Assn., Inc. 

8170 Hillcrest Way 
303-841-8572 

 
2011 Pinery ACH Trash Payment Schedule 

 

I f you are using the Pinery automatic pay system (ACH)   
to make trash payments, see the payment schedule below. 

 
$57.75 will be paid out of your bank  

account on the following dates: 
  

2011 
March 15 
June 15 

September 15 
December 15 

  
 Please be sure to inform the PHA office if your account 
changes for any reason, or if you wish to discontinue your 
ACH payment. 

 
 

Holiday Schedule 
Trash Pick up 

New Year’s Day 

Memorial Day 

 4th of July 

Labor Day 

Thanksgiving Day 

Christmas Day   
 Service day will be on  
Tuesdays following these holi-
days for trash and recycling ser-
vices. 

http://www.pinery.org/�
http://www.pinery.org/�
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Christmas Tree Disposal 
 

You can Recycle your tree 

December 26 thru January 31, 2011 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 Trees will be mulched on site and residents can pick up mulch free. 

 When recycling your tree, please be sure that they are completely undecorated. This means remov-
ing all lights, tinsel, garland, plastic wrap, tree stands, wire, rope, nails and all other foreign materials 
from trees before recycling them. Live trees with artificial snow sprayed on the branches cannot be 
mulched. 
 
 Call Douglas County Parks Department at 720-733-6990 for more information. 

or  
 Waste Management can pick it up with your regular trash if it is no taller than 5’or cut in half.  

Challenger Regional Park 
17299 E. Lincoln Ave.  

Parker 

Fairgrounds Regional Park 
500 Fairgrounds Dr. 

Castle Rock  
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Use of the  

Pinery Logo 
 
 
 

 Because the Pinery logo is a registered trademark, it may 
not be used for any purpose by either an individual or corpora-
tion without written approval of the PHA Board prior to use.  
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